
SAVERNAKE PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE SAVERNAKE PARISH COUNCIL 16 OCTOBER 2014  

JUBILEE ROOMS, MARLBOROUGH 

PRESENT  
Neil Twentyman (Chairman) Councillor 
Paul March (Clerk) Councillor 
Guy Singleton (GS) Councillor 
  
  
  

Item No.  

40/14 APOLOGIES 
 
Apologies were received from parish councillors Shane Boyd, Rupert Boyd and Andrew 
Smithson 
 

41/14 MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting on 10 July 2014 were accepted as a true record of the 
meeting. 
 

42/14 MATTERS ARISING  
 
08/14 The chairman provided an update on the progress of the discussions with 
Wiltshire County Council and the local Police. It would appear that both are happy with 
the speed limits in the parish despite recent accidents on both the A346 & A4. JM 
suggested that it might be useful to discuss traffic calming measures at the CATG 
meetings. (Action – Chair) 
10/14  Closed 
21/13 Planning permission for bus stop advert – ongoing 
 

43/14 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
Pecuniary interests were considered for councillors and none were reported, it was 
agreed that the relevant records be updated accordingly. 
 

44/14 PLANNING 
 
The impact of the proposed development at Salisbury Road was discussed and it was 
agreed that these discussions would form the response to the consultation being 
undertaken by the crown estates as part of the application process. (ACTION- CLERK). 
 

45/14 FINANCE 
 
The clerk presented the year to date finance report. After a brief discussion it was duly 
noted.  
 
The meeting discussed the balance of funds held in respect of the forestry 
commission’s amp production. It was agreed that the council should seek ways of 
eliminating this from its finances as it clouds the true financial picture of the parish. The 
chairman agreed that he would speak with the forestry commission about ways in 
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which these funds can be used in the forest. (ACTION – CHAIR) 
 

46/14 NEWSLETTER 
 
The production of a regular newsletter was discussed with the first edition being 
produced before Christmas. Contributions are to be provided in early December. 
 

47/14 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
It was agreed that the website will include a link to the Marlborough Literary Festival. 
The council’s interest in the forest volunteer group was noted. 
RB provided the council with details of the works currently underway in the field under 
consideration for development at Salisbury Road. 
 

 Next meeting  - 15 January 2015 – Savernake Hospital 

 

 


